
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

TO:  ALL MEDIA 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

DATE: 7 FEBRUARY 2024 

 

COMMITTEE TO VISIT ALBERTON POLICE STATION OVER CRIMES COMMITTED BY 

FUNNY FARM RESIDENTS 

 

The Gauteng Provincial Legislature’s Portfolio Committee on Community Safety will on 

Wednesday, 7 February 2024 conduct an oversight visit at the Alberton Police Station. 

 

The oversight visit follows an investigation by a television news series, Carte Blanche, 

exposing a highly sophisticated syndicate of criminals operating within an informal 

settlement in Alberton called Funny Farm. 

 

These criminals are alleged to be responsible for various crimes committed in the 

Alberton town and surrounding areas.  These crimes range from drug dealing, child 

trafficking, cable theft, hijackings to house robberies to name a few. 

 

The Committee will visit the Alberton Police Station to get an account from the Police 

Management at the Station on what is being done to deal with the crime syndicate 

from Funny Farm that has for some time been committed to causing terror in the 

Alberton Community. 

 

Details of the Oversight Visit are as follows: 

Date: Wednesday, 7 February 2024 
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Time:  10h00 

Venue:  Alberton Police Station 

 

ISSUED BY GPL’S MEDIA SERVICES ON BEHALF OF CHAIRPERSON OF THE 

PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE ON COMMUNITY SAFETY, HONOURABLE DR. BANDILE 

MASUKU 

 

For interview requests with the Chairperson of the Portfolio Committee please 

contact: Mr Thebe Khumalo on 

072 266 1021 email: TKhumalo@gpl.gov.za 
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